
BIRTHDAYS - Wishing a Happy Birthday to 
Malakai for TODAY and Lorenz for Monday 31st 
May! 

 
FATHER’S DAY PROGRAM  -  Please join us virtually 
for our Father’s Day Program on Friday 18th June 
from 12:50  -  13:30.  Students are asked to 
send in pictures of them and their dad or 
father figure in their lives to 
photos@grandviewschool.ca by noon 
Friday 4th June.  
 
Photos MUST NOT be sent to the principal or 
teachers via text or any other email address! 
 
TUITION PAYMENTS  -  Please continue to make your 
tuition payments on time each month.  June’s 
payment is due on Tuesday 1st June.  During the stay-
at-home order, payments can be made as follows: 
 
Credit Cards  -  pay online at our website. Scroll to the 
bottom of the Tuition Fees page and you will see the 
link to pay the tuition. (No student number is 
needed.)   
 
Please note, for those who are set up to have their 

payments taken from their credit card in the office, the 
secretary will continue to do this for the time being. 
 
Debit Cards  -  For those unable to use a credit card, it is 
possible to ‘Send an Interac e-transfer’ from your 
bank’s web page to the school’s bank account. Please 
contact our Treasurer, Barb, by email at 
kozybee@gmail.com to set this up. 
 
REGISTRATION 2021-2022  -  Please note that due to 
COVID safety requirements, we are having to cap the 
classroom sizes for the 2021-2022 school year. As such, 
a waiting list may have to be introduced for some 
classes. 
 
For those parents that paid the early registration fee, 
but did not send in the registration forms, please note 
that your child’s registration is not considered 
complete. You must send/scan in the forms  
immediately or your child’s spot may be forfeited! 
 
MAY’S CHARACTER TRAIT is HONESTY.  
Honesty means: giving the correct 
impression, keeping your word, 
honouring your commitments, and 
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returning what you borrowed.  
 
Honesty can also mean doing your own assignments 
and being real or genuine.  
 
Proverbs 12:17 says: ‘an honest witness tells the truth, 
a false witness tells lies.’  
 
Choose to be honest, just like Jesus.     
 
 
MESSAGE TO PARENTS RE ONLINE LEARNING  -  When 
online, please make sure that your child is in an 
environment that is quiet, as they are often required 
to have their microphones unmuted.   We have been 
experiencing some cases where teachers are able to 
hear others in the background.  This disrupts the flow 
of the class and makes it quite impossible to teach.    
 
Please also help your child, where necessary, to ensure 
that the setting on the camera is always on and that 
your child is always visible in class. 
 
Please also make sure that your child is ready for 
learning with all the needed books and materials and 
arrives to class on time. 
 
Thank you for addressing these issues and for helping 
to make sure that the necessary learning can take 
place online.   
 
 
EMAILS  -  Please remember to check your emails 
regularly for new information from the Principal, 
teachers and office! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                      


